From:

Yenifer Gallegos-Mejia < yenigallegosmejia@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, July 27, 2020 4:41 PM

To: Subject: BOSComments 7/28/2020 Meeting

Hello Fresno County Board of Supervisors,

My name is Yenifer Gallegos-Mejia and I am in District 1 talking on the behalf of our westside rural communities. As someone who resides in Kerman and has done extensive community organizing work in Kerman I am not pleased to see that the board is doing absolutely Nothing to protect our people. We are suffering from your lack of decisions and lack of investment. Unfortunately, we do not have enough testing sites or accessibility to tests or we don't have the time through the workday since there are a lot of essential workers in our west side communities, especially San Joaquin and Kerman.

We also need a rent moratorium and halt all evictions. People can not afford to pay their rent because of the massive unemployment rate that you have contributed to. We shouldn't have reopened at such an early stage, although the county was defiant in governor Newsom's orders.

Please step up and do your job or find another profession.